
From: Stephen Bull [mailto:Stephen.Bull@unitedvoice.org.au]  

Sent: Friday, 3 June 2016 2:05 PM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP 

Cc: Phillip Ryan; Helen Carayannis; Stefan Russell-Uren; patrickc@restaurantcater.asn.au 
Subject: Part time employment AM2014/196 

 
The Associate 
Vice President Hatcher 
 
Dear Associate 
 
We note the directions, draft program and updated witness list dated 9 March 2016. 
 
In relation to the Hospitality Industry (General) Award 2010 (‘Hospitality Award), Restaurant 
Industry Award 2010 (‘Restaurants Award’) and Registered and Licenced Clubs Award 2010 
(‘Clubs Award’) (collectively :’the Hospitality Awards’), there are 2 claims within the part time 
and casual employment common issue proceedings that are coming up for hearing that 
United Voice is interested in.  
 
The first is as a respondent to claims concerning variations to the part time work clauses in 
the Hospitality Award and Restaurant Award made by the Australian Hotels Association and 
Clubs Australia. The Applicants evidence is being heard during the 12-13 July 2016 
hearings.  United Voice on 22 February 2016 filed evidence in reply to these matters.  
 
The second matter is an application by United Voice for overtime for casuals under the 
Hospitality. This claim is listed for the 16 to 17 August hearings. 
 
The evidence in reply to the part time employment claims is listed for hearing in the 16 to 17 
August hearings. This material comprises: 
 

 statement of Keith Harvey, 22 February 2016; 

 statement of Alexandra Kindness, 17 February 2016; 

 statement of Marilyn Whitfield, 13 February 2016; and 

 statement of XXXXXXX, 18 February 2016 (this witness wants to maintain 
anonymity) 
 

The undersigned is taking some leave and Mr Stefan Russell-Uren will appear for United 
Voice in the July hearings. On reviewing the work ahead, we thought it was useful to write to 
the Commission and also our colleagues to ensure that it is understood that currently in the 
August hearings evidence is listed for these 2 claims. The main practical implication is that 
this will affect the timing of any written submissions for the part time employment claims. 
 
Stephen Bull 
Industrial Coordinator/Legal Practitioner 
National Office United Voice 
303 Cleveland Street 
Redfern NSW 2016 
Ph. (02) 8204 3050 | Mobile: 0412 199 787 
Facsimile: (02) 9281 4480 | Email:stephen.bull@unitedvoice.org.au 

 

mailto:Stephen.Bull@unitedvoice.org.au
mailto:patrickc@restaurantcater.asn.au

